
D A N  J O H N S O N  

April 24, 2025 BCC Agenda Date/Item:__________ 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Approval of two Permanent Easements with the City of Portland for the Johnson Creek 
Boulevard pavement and pedestrian improvements project. Total Easement Price is 

$16,435. Funding is through County Road Funds. No County General Funds are involved. 

Previous Board 

Action/Review 

09/05/24: Approval of a Resolution Declaring the Public Necessity 
and purpose for Acquisition of Right of Way, Easements and Fee 
Property and Authorizing Good Faith Negotiations and Condemnation 
Actions for the Johnson Creek Blvd (79th Pl - ECM) Improvements 
Project. 
04/20/23: Approval of a Contract with Consor North America, Inc. for 
the Johnson Creek Blvd (79th - ECM) Improvements Project. 

Performance 

Clackamas 

Build a strong infrastructure. 

Ensure safe, healthy and secure communities. 

Counsel Review Yes Procurement Review No 

Contact Person Bryant Cheong Contact Phone (503) 742-4675

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: The County is utilizing County Road Funds through the HB2017 
Program cost to implement pavement preservation and ADA curb ramp improvements on 
Johnson Creek Boulevard between 79th Place and the end of Clackamas County’s maintained 
portion of the road at the Clackamas-Multnomah County line. Additionally, the pavement on Bell 
Avenue between Johnson Creek Boulevard and Alberta Avenue needs rehabilitation and is 
included in the project. The project requires public right-of-way easements along Johnson Creek 
Boulevard for ADA curb ramp retrofits or replacements in order to be in compliance with ADA 
standards and to improve accessibility and safety for pedestrians. Signalized corners will be 
modified to meet ADA standards for pedestrian push button reach, height, and level landing. 

Two permanent easements are needed on three sites that are under the City of Portland’s 
jurisdiction along Johnson Creek Boulevard. Each of these sites is associated with the 
Springwater Corridor. 

Language in the easement agreements 
was negotiated with the City of Portland 
and reviewed by staff and County Counsel. 
The total cost of the two permanent 
easements is $16,435, based on an 
Administrative Determination of Just 
Compensation. 
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RECOMMENDATION: Staff respectfully recommends that the Board: 

 Accept the easements from the City of Portland;

 Sign the two permanent easement documents; and

 Direct the recording of the signed easement documents.

Respectfully submitted, 

Dan Johnson 

Dan Johnson, Director 
Department of Transportation and Development 










































